
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
September 29, 2005 

 
 
Honorable Joe Davis, Sr. 

Alderman, 2nd Aldermanic District 
Room 205, City Hall 

 
SUBJECT: 2ND ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #050458 
  REMOVE WINTER NIGHT PARKING ON 

  NORTH 64TH STREET FROM  
  WEST HAMPTON AVENUE TO 

  WEST VILLARD AVENUE 
 
Dear Alderman Davis: 

 
With the introduction of the four-way stops on North 64th Street at West Stark Street and West 

Lancaster Avenue, and the lifting of the through highway status on North 64 th Street from West 
Hampton Avenue to West Villard Avenue the above-captioned parking restriction is no longer 
needed.  This restriction allowed residents to park on this through highway during the winter 

months of the year where it was previously illegal to do so.  This change in the ordinance will 
keep our records in order, and will not change how residents park on the street at night.  

Therefore, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee 
meeting to remove the above-captioned parking restriction. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 

 
 
Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 
 

RWB:lja 
c: City Clerk, Public Safety 
 



 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
September 29, 2005 

 
 
Honorable Michael S. D'Amato 

Alderman, 3rd Aldermanic District 
Room 205, City Hall 

 
SUBJECT: 3RD ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #050458 
  REMOVE ONE-HOUR PARKING ON THE 

  WEST SIDE OF NORTH MARYLAND AVENUE 
  FROM NORTH FARWELL AVENUE 

  TO A POINT 100 FEET SOUTH 
 
Dear Alderman D'Amato: 

 
In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public 

Safety Committee meeting to remove the above-mentioned parking restriction.  
 
Very truly yours, 

 
 

 
Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 
City Engineer 

 
 

 
RWB:lja 
c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 
 



 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
September 29, 2005 

 
 
Honorable Michael S. D'Amato 

Alderman, 3rd Aldermanic District 
Room 205, City Hall 

 
SUBJECT: 3RD ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #050458 
  INSTALL ONE-HOUR PARKING ON 

  EAST KENILWORTH PLACE FROM 
  NORTH LAKE DRIVE TO 

  NORTH TERRACE AVENUE 
 
Dear Alderman D'Amato: 

 
In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public 

Safety Committee meeting to install the above-mentioned parking restriction.  
 
Very truly yours, 

 
 

 
Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 
City Engineer 

 
 

 
RWB:lja 
c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 



 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
September 29, 2005 

 
 
 

Honorable Robert Bauman 
Alderman, 4th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 
SUBJECT:   4TH ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #050458 

  INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE SOUTH SIDE 
  OF EAST WELLS STREET FROMT 

  NORTH 18TH STREET TO A POINT 50 FEET WEST 
 
Dear Alderman Bauman: 

 
During field observations at the intersection of West Wells Street and North 18 th Street our 

Engineering staff found that northbound motorists on North 18th Street have a difficult time 
seeing traffic traveling eastbound on West Wells Street when vehic les park close to the corner.  
Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we recommend installing this restriction to increase 

sight visibility at the intersection. 
 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that 
you may support it to final passage. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 

 
 
Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 
 

RWB:lja 
c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 
 



 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
September 29, 2005 
 
Honorable Robert Bauman 
Alderman, 4

th
 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 

SUBJECT:   4
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #050458 
  REMOVAL OF NO PARKING SCHOOL DAYS/TWO-HOUR PARKING 
  INSTALLATION OF 10 HOUR METER PARKING ON THE SOUTH SIDE 
  OF EAST KILBOURN AVENUE FROM NORTH JACKSON STREET 
  TO NORTH VAN BUREN STREET 
 

Dear Alderman Bauman: 
 

The school occupying the facility on the southeast corner of North Jackson Street and East Kilbourn 
Avenue has changed.  The restriction requiring the posting of "No Parking School Days" is no longer 
needed to accommodate the facility.  In an effort to provide more long-term on-street parking, the 
restriction adjacent to the facility will be increased from two-hour metered parking to ten-hour metered 
parking.  With your concurrence we recommend the following changes: 
 

The Removal of: 
 

"No parking school days 7:30 am to 4:30 pm/Two-Hour Parking, 8:00 AM to 6:00 PM" 
 

"Two-Hour Meter Parking, 8:00 am to 6:00 pm Monday-Friday, Two Hour Parking, 8:00 am to 6:00 pm 
Saturday, One-dollar Per Hour. 
 

The Installation of: 
 

"Ten-Hour Meter Parking, 8:00 am to 6:00 pm Monday – Friday, Ten-Hour Parking, 8:00 am to 6:00 pm 
Saturday, Twenty-Five cents per hour" 
 

If you have no objection to the above, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public 
Safety Committee meeting so that you may support it to final passage. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 
City Engineer 
 
RWB:lja 
c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
September 29, 2005 
 
Honorable James N. Witkowiak 
Alderman, 12

th
 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 12TH ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #050458 
  INSTALL TWO-HOUR PARKING ON THE  
  WEST SIDE OF SOUTH KINNICKINNIC AVENUE 

  FROM EAST MITCHELL STREET TO EAST MAPLE STREET 
 

Dear Alderman Witkowiak: 
 
This is in response to your request on behalf of local businesses to install the above-captioned 

parking restriction. 
 
Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that since a majority of the 

property owners affected are in favor of this installation, we have no objection.  
 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting so that 
you may support it to final passage. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 

 
 
Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 
  

RWB:lja 
c: City Clerk, Public Safety 
 



 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
September 29, 2005 

 
 
 

Honorable Michael S. D'Amato 
Alderman, 3rd Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 
SUBJECT: 3RD ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #050458 

  INSTALL THREE-HOUR PARKING ON THE EAST SIDE 
  NORTH DR. MARTIN LUTHER KING, JR. DRIVE  

  FROM WEST MCKINLEY AVENUE TO WEST VLIET STREET 
 
Dear Alderman D'Amato: 

 
In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public 

Safety Committee meeting to install the above-mentioned parking restriction. 
 
Very truly yours, 

 
 

 
Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 
City Engineer 

 
 

 
RWB:lja 
c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 
 

 


